
 

                                                                            

 
 

 

 

                                                                 
 

                         

 

 

Teaching staff training for KREF development 

 

 The University of Novi Sad Faculty of Medicine held an online workshop entitled 
"Teaching staff training for KREF" on 15th June 2021, as part of WP 2.3. KREF development of 
the IQPharm project. 
 
 The representatives from the University of Sarajevo - Faculty of Pharmacy, University 
of Banja Luka - Faculty of Medicine, University of Tuzla - Faculty of Pharmacy, University of 
Mostar - Faculty of Pharmacy and University of Split - School of Medicine attended the 
workshop.  
 
 Zoran Komazec, full professor, Vice Dean for Academic Affairs at the University of Novi 
Sad, Faculty of Medicine, introduced the attendees into the process of academic studies 
quality evaluation based on KREF criteria, that has already been implemented at the 
University of Novi Sad Faculty of Medicine. Furthermore, Biljana Božin, full professor from 
the University of Novi Sad Faculty of Medicine, explained the preparation of vignettes for 
Knowledge Retention Test and the attendees had the opportunity to discuss some of the 
vignettes’ examples. They were able to hear summarized experience of evaluated students 
from the University of Novi Sad Faculty of Medicine on KREF implementation, directly from 
one of the tested students. Also, the experience of teachers on KREF implementation was 
presented by Nebojša Kladar, assistant professor from the University of Novi Sad Faculty of 
Medicine. 
 

At the end of the Workshop the attendees participated in the discussion about KREF 
and they have agreed that there is an evident need for the implementation of the evaluation of 
studies quality based on KREF criteria at universities of Bosnia and Herzegovina, as well. 
Furthermore, different approaches regarding potential KREF implementation were discussed.  

 
As a continuation of IQPharm project activities, the workshop entitled "Teaching staff 

training for KREF development" will be held at the University of Novi Sad Faculty of Medicine 
from 22th to 24th October 2021. The representatives from the University of Sarajevo Faculty of 
Pharmacy, University of Banja Luka Faculty of Medicine, University of Tuzla Faculty of 
Pharmacy, University of Mostar Faculty of Pharmacy and University of Split School of 
Medicine will attend the workshop. They will have an opportunity to observe the KREF 
conduction for the 5th year pharmacy students at the University of Novi Sad Faculty of 
Medicine. 
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